
 

 

 

October 01 2024 
 

Respected Sir/Madam, 

Sub: Intimation under Regulation 30 of the SEBI (Listing Obligations and 
Disclosure Requirements) Regulations, 2015 

The following is the status update on our intimation dated July 24, 2023 regarding the 
upgradation of components in certain identified Wind Energy Generators(WEGs) of 
Beta Wind Farm Private Limited(BETA), one of the material subsidiaries of the 
company. 

Out of the 15 WEGs,  upgradation in 12 WEGs were completed and the 12th machine 
resumed the operations today(October 01, 2024). The upgradation of remaining 3 
WEGs are under progress and are expected to be completed by March 31, 2025. 

Er. V V Narayanan, Government Approved Valuer and Chartered Engineer, 
conducted  a review on these windmills, reaffirmed his opinion on the proposed 
upgradation as follows: 

Opinion 

“Further to the my assessment made on the upgradation works carried on certain identified  
wind energy generators of Beta wind farm private limited (Beta) dated July 24, 2023, I was 
requested  to assess the performance of the upgraded windmills during the peak season for the 
year. During my inspection, I verified 11 out of the 15 windmills were upgraded by the 
company and their generation is line with my earlier assessment. The 12th machine resumed 
its operations today (October 01, 2024). Considering the upgradation works conducted by Beta, 
I reaffirm my earlier opinion that upon completion of the upgradation in all the 15 machines, 
these windmills are likely to generate additional ~4.16crore units per annum contributing to 
additional revenue of ~Rs. 19 crore per annum approx., in a normal wind year in the years to 
come” 
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Our management expects that the full impact of this upgradation shall be reflected in 
the performance from the financial year 2025-26. Further, as there are no direct costs 
associated with generation of wind power, this upgradation is likely to improve our 
PBT by Rs.19crore approx. per annum. 

The above intimation is being issued in compliance with Regulation 30 of the SEBI 
LODR Regulations. 

Thanking you. 
Yours faithfully, 
For Orient Green Power Company Limited 
 
 
 

M Kirithika 
Company Secretary & Compliance Officer 
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